

Through our love of God and of each other, our children will thrive personally and academically in a happy, safe place of faith and high expectation for all

## Last Headteacher's message of the academic year:

22.07.25

What a brilliant year we have had at St John's! I am so proud of the achievements and effort made by our children and the commitment the staff give to our children. Every year, we say goodbye to the oldest children in the school – you will be missed.

We end the year with really resilient, respectful children who have worked hard and made progress with their learning. Well done everyone. I also want to congratulate all of those children who have taken National tests too and share our SATs outcomes currently which we are proud of. Well done to all of our Year 6 children.

tests too and share our SATs outcomes currently which we are prou Well done to all of our Year 6 children. KS2 2025 (unvalidated) results: Reading 71% The St John's family are...

RESPECTFUL by

• being thoughtful
• being patient
• being slient when walking around the school
• SLANTing in lessons and Collective Worship

LOVING ONE ANOTHER by
• being kind
• caring for and helping one another across the school
• being polite

RESILIENT by
• being hard working
• verbalising our emotions safely
• being the best ME I can be
• believing in yourseff
• always engaging in our challenging learning

To our wonderful Year 6 children,
there have been tears of sadness as you leave and we will miss you
but there are also tears of joy as we reflect on the fantastic progress you have made.
We are sending off mature, resilient, kind young people who we are so proud of.
Good luck Year 6 as you leave us to start the next
part of your learning journey at secondary school.

We are so overwhelmed by the level of appreciation our families give to us as staff and this year has by far been the most thank you cards, flowers and chocolates received. You are all so generous and kind and we cannot say thank you enough for the appreciation. As school staff, we love our job working with children and your children are delightful. We don't expect gifts because we love working with your children but we are so grateful for the gifts and appreciative words you say and write in cards. So Thank You so much for everything.

Please have a fantastic summer break and enjoy the English weather! We will see you all back on Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> September.

Kind regards,

Rebecca Soper

Headteacher

Writing 67% Maths 76% RWM 60% GPS 62%











multi-academy trus

## Message from our Governors:

This year has been a busy one for all involved in St Johns. The staff have worked so hard to create a stimulating and interesting learning environment for all the children and the children are focused on their learning which is a delight for all Governors to behold.

Well done to everyone!

I came to the year 5/6 performance of Jungle Book and loved every minute of it. The children all performed so brilliantly and looked to be enthralled in the whole show. My four year old grandson came along with me and enjoyed it so much; he can often be heard singing Baloo's song at home. Thank you to everyone for their hard work and effort making this a show to remember! We want to wish all the Year 6s all the best as they move onto Secondary School.

The Governors of St John's have met every term throughout the year to support Mrs Soper and her team in the running of the school. The children have made good progress and experienced many wonderful opportunities to enrich their learning. I believe the children are so lucky to have such a dedicated group of teachers planning their lessons and enabling them to grow in all aspects of life.

The Governors wish you all a restful and enjoyable summer holiday. We are sure that you and your children are ready for a summer break after all the busyness of the year.

We look forward to seeing everyone again in September and if any parents are interested in joining the Governor team next year please do let the school office have your details.

Best wishes to you all,

Joy Walker, Chair of Governors









